
IN THE STATE COURTS OF THE REPUBLIC OF SINGAPORE 

 

REGISTRAR’S CIRCULAR NO. 3 OF 2016 

 

RELOCATION OF ENTRANCE OF STATE COURTS BUILDING  

TO UPPER CROSS STREET  

WITH EFFECT FROM 3 DECEMBER 2016 

 

Due to the construction of the new State Courts Towers, the entrance of the State Courts Building will be 

relocated from Havelock Square to Upper Cross Street on 3 December 2016.  

 

2 In addition, the following changes will take place: 

 

(a) Closure of vehicular access route to Havelock Square via Havelock Road and New Market 

Road from 2 December 2016, 10pm  

The vehicular access route to Havelock Square from Havelock Road and New Market Road will be 

closed from 2 December 2016, 10pm, due to the construction. As such, the passenger pick-

up/drop-off point outside the Family Justice Courts Building will no longer be available.  

 

(b) New passenger pick-up/drop-off points from 3 December 2016 

The new passenger pick-up/drop-off point for State Courts users and visitors will be along Upper 

Cross Street.  

 

 Family Justice Courts users and visitors can use the new passenger pick-up/drop-off point along 

New Market Road (entrance from Havelock Road).  

 

(c) New temporary sheltered walkway along Upper Cross Street 

State Courts users and visitors walking to the State Courts Building from People’s Park Centre and 

Chinatown MRT Station Exit D can use a new temporary sheltered walkway erected along Upper 

Cross Street to protect them from inclement weather.   

 

(d) No change to pedestrian access route to the Family Justice Courts Building  

The pedestrian access route to Family Justice Courts Building from Chinatown MRT Station Exit 

D, People’s Park Centre and Havelock Road remains unchanged. 

 

3 Please refer to Appendix I for the new vehicular and pedestrian access routes to the entrance of the State 

Courts Building at Upper Cross Street.  

 

4 The State Courts Towers are slated to be operational from 2020. In the meantime, a series of mitigation 

measures has been put in place by the contractor to control noise, dust and ensure public safety. 

  



5 Please email contact@statecourts.gov.sg for clarification. 

 

 

Dated this 11th day of November 2016 

 

 

 
JENNIFER MARIE 

REGISTRAR 

STATE COURTS 

 

 

Appendix I: 

 

Map of new pedestrian and vehicular access routes to the  

new entrance of the State Courts Building at Upper Cross Street 

 

 


